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EASTER IS JUST AROUND THE CORNER.  SPRING IS 

ALMOST HERE TOO, ALTHOUGH IT ARRIVED EARLY IN 

THE OTTAWA VALLEY.  
 

I AM TOLD THAT SOME SENIORS WERE SKIING IN THE 

MORNING AND GOLFING IN THE AFTERNOON THIS PAST 

WEEK.  WHAT A WAY TO BEGIN THE SPRING SEASON.  
WE LOOK FORWARD TO SPENDING THIS YEAR WITH 

YOU AT OUR DINNER MEETINGS AND PLANNED EVENTS 

AND ACTIVITIES. 
 

YOUR 2024 EXECUTIVE: 
SUE, JEAN, GALE, VAL, DEBBIE, LORI, 

ROBERT & DENISE 
 
 

 
 
 
 

This year Easter will be observed on Sunday, 
March 31st.   Why does the most important 

Christian holiday, Easter, change dates every 
year? 

According to fascinating and interesting 
research I located on the web 

CLUB ACTIVITIES 
 

BOWLING 
Calabogie Seniors Tuesday morning 
bowling group is still happening at the 
Opeongo Bowl every Tuesday morning.  
The group is having lots of fun.  Our group 
of forty has seniors coming out from 
Calabogie, Arnprior, Petawawa and 
Renfrew. There are lots of strikes, gutter 
balls, socializing, cheering, dancing and 
lots of fun happening.  Our season will 
come to an end the last part of April and 
we will regroup in September.  If you 
think this might be something you are  
interested in joining please feel free to 
reach out  to Debbie Murphy or Rick 
Copley. 

Submitted by Debbie Murphy 

 
NINE N DINE GOLF 

With the warm days of spring, it will soon 
be time to start thinking of our monthly 
Nine N Dine outing.  In general interested 
members play 9 holes of golf followed by 
a meal at the Calabogie Highlands Golf 
Course.  You do not need to be an avid 
golfer to participate in this event.   
 
Information will be sent out when our 
convenor, Sue Beaton has the activity 
confirmed. 

 
MIXED AFTERNOON BRIDGE 

Mixed Summer Bridge will also resume at 
Barnet Gardens in May 2024, from 1:00 – 
4:30  It too will be held once a month on 
a Tuesday afternoon.  Details are being 
worked on and a schedule will be sent 
next month. 
 
During the winter months, Valley 
Community Bridge, organized by Dona 
Lamoureux and Lorna Johnston has and is 
currently taking place.  This event is open 
to not only club members but to anyone 
wishing to get together on a Friday 



Remember to check out our Website for 
up to date information.   

 

WEBSITE 
https://calabogieseniors.weebly.com 

_______________________________

 

(www.almanac.com) , While Christmas is fixed 
to a solar calendar (and near the winter 
solstice), Easter is based on the lunar cycles of 
the Jewish calendar. In the Christian religion, 
the Last Supper (the final meal Jesus shared 
with his apostles before his crucifixion) was a 
Passover feast. It’s because Easter is based on 
a lunar month (which is 29.5 days) that the 
date of Easter can vary. 

Note that the spring equinox date used by the 
Christian Church is always March 21 to simplify 
matters. In fact, the astronomical date of 
the equinox can shift by a day or so. In 2024, 
the astronomical date of the equinox is 
Tuesday, March 19. So, you’ll often see this 
called the “ecclesiastical” equinox (i.e., the 
date used by the Church). 

Generally, if the full Moon occurs on the same 
day as the spring equinox, Easter is observed 
on the subsequent Sunday. However, there is 
a caveat: 

The Christian Church decided to simplify 
calculating Easter’s date by always observing 
the spring equinox on March 21, despite the 
fact that the equinox date changes over time 
and is actually getting earlier. 

This discrepancy between 
the astronomical equinox date and the 
Church’s observed equinox date can 
sometimes cause confusion, as in 2019 when 
the full Moon and the astronomical equinox 
occurred on the same day—Wednesday, 
March 20. 

Where Did the Word “Easter” Come From? 

Easter, also called Pascha or Resurrection 
Sunday, is a festival and holiday 
commemorating the resurrection of Jesus 
from the dead. 

So, where did the word “Easter” come 
from? The exact origin of the word “Easter” is 
unclear. It’s not as simple as saying it has 
religious origins or pagan origins. 

Some historians suggest that it came from the 
phrase hebdomada alba, Latin for “white 
week,” used to describe the white garments 
new Christians wore when they were baptized 
during Holy Week. In Old German, the word 
became esostarum and, eventually, Easter. 

afternoon to either play with friends or to 
learn bridge.   
Due to a high number of players being out 
of the area on vacation, Dona has just 
announced that the March bridge that 
was planned for March 22nd has been 
cancelled as there is not enough players.  
The last date for this community bridge 
will be April 19th.     
How would you respond to your partner 
with a 2 Clubs opening bid? 

 

 

RECENT CALABOGIE 55+ CLUB 
OUTINGS 

 

 

 

 



The Venerable Bede, a seventh-century Anglo-
Saxon historian also known as Saint Bede, 
writes that the word Easter comes from the 
Anglo-Saxon dawn goddess of fertility Eostre, 
also the goddess of the dawn, who originated 
in what is now Scandinavia. Over time, early 
Christians started referring to the Feast of the 
Resurrection by the name of the month in 
which it was celebrated—Eosturmonath (what 
we now call April). 

Alternatively, Easter may come from an old 
German word for “east,” which in turn is 
derived from a Latin word for “dawn.” In the 
past, the word easter could mean “to turn 
toward the east” or “rising” and didn’t 
necessarily have any implied religious 
meaning. (Note: It was the Germans who 
invented the “Easter Bunny” who visited 
“good” children’s homes, much like they 
invented Santa Claus.) 

The bottom line is that no one truly knows the 
etymological origins of the word “Easter.” It is 
one of the oldest Old English words. 

In the end, it is unimportant whether Easter 
comes from the goddess of the dawn or the 
Latin word for dawn. In whatever 
language, Easter today is a Christian holiday 
to celebrate Christ’s resurrection—and the 
reminder that death brings life. 

Extracted from The Old Farmer’s Almanac 

 
 

 

 
 

We have not recently heard of anyone in 
our club who needs a special hug or 

mention in the newsletter.  However, if 
you know of a member who is not well, 
please contact Jane Benoit or the club 

executive. 
 

^^^^^^^^^ 

 
 
 

UPCOMING CALABOGIE 55+ CLUB 
OUTINGS 

 
BARNET GARDENS 

 
Spring is just around the corner and it is 
almost time for the annual spring clean-
up in our Butterfly garden. Joanne 
Levitsky and Gale McRae will be 
organizing the garden maintenance this 
year.  
Once we have about a week of 
temperatures above 10 degrees, it should 
be safe to remove last year's dead growth 
without destroying the overwintering 
pollinators.  
 If you are able to join us, we would really 
appreciate your help. We will meet at 
Barnet Park on Wed Apr 24, 9:30 am for 
an hour or two of easy gardening, and lots 
of socializing. If it is pouring rain, then we 
will meet on Fri Apr 26. Bring gardening 
gloves and any gardening tools, if you 
have them, if not then we will provide 
some. 
Our tentative monthly dates will be May 
14, June 11, July 9, and Aug 6.  
For more information, or if you want to 
stay informed about our monthly days 
and times in the garden, please email me. 
galeemcrae@gmail.com 

 

BOGIE LIGHTS 
 

A small group met on Friday, March 8th to 
clean up the lights and dismantle the 
trees/poles.  Thanks to Jean Libbey for her 
dedication and coordination of this 
annual event.  We look forward to 
November when we will again light the 
area and have our traditional community 
event, sponsored by the Calabogie 55+ 
Club.  Until then…. 

 
 
 



ANNUAL CALABOGIE  
CHRISTMAS PARADE 

 
No news yet on what the  float committee 
will be planning for the 2024 Christmas 
Parade, but you can always count on a 
bunch of seniors having great ideas.  If you 
have any ideas, please contact Lorna 
Johnson, our float coordinator. 

 
UPCOMING COMMUNITY EVENTS 

 
CARE Annimal Rescue is holding  bottle 
drive at the Renfrew Home Hardware 
store on Saturday, March 23rd in support 
of feral cats in the community.  Drop off 
your empties between 10 am and 3 pm. 
 
Calabogie Lions Club will be holding a 
Mother’s Day Bingo on May 8th at the 
Community Centre starting at 7 pm. 
 
On May 25th between 9 am and 1 pm, they 
will also be organizing the community 

garage sale.   
 
Calabogie United Church is gearing up to 
have their annual Spring dinner on April 
20th from 4:30 to 6:30.  
 
Their annual Spring Tea with a light lunch 
will also be taking place on May 25th from 
11 am to 3 pm.  It will be a freewill 
donation. 
 

 
ONGOING COMMUNITY EVENTS 

 
Euchre continues each Monday at 7:00 
PM at the Calabogie Community Centre.  
 
Archery continues each Thursday at 6:30 
PM at the United Church Hall.  It is open 
to all ages and is free of charge.  

 



 
 

 
“You can talk with someone for years, every 
day, and still, it won't mean as much as what 

you can have when you sit in front of 
someone, not saying a word, yet you feel 

that person with your heart, you feel like you 
have known the person for forever.... 

connections are made with the heart, not 
the tongue.” 

― C. JoyBell C. 
 

I have no special talents. I am only 
passionately curious.” 

― Albert Einstein 
 

“Be the reason someone smiles. Be the 
reason someone feels loved and believes in 

the goodness in people.” 
 

“Even if you cannot change all the people 
around you, you can change the people you 

choose to be around. Life is too short to 
waste your time on people who don’t 

respect, appreciate, and value you. Spend 
your life with people who make you smile, 

laugh, and feel loved.” 
― Roy T. Bennett, The Light in the Heart 

 

 

 
Sent in from Marg Burleigh 

 
 

 

MEMBERSHIP  
 

150 members is now our official 
headcount.  Recently joining us were 
Robert Desjardins, and John Buscomb.   

 
Welcome to our club and a special 

thanks to those returning. 
 

If you are aware of other people in the 
Calabogie area who are interested in 
joining our fun loving group, please refer 
them to Denise or to a member of the 
executive.  We love seeing our numbers 
grow. 
As we remind you in each newsletter and 
dinner meetings, please advise Denise

, Director, Membership of any 
changes to your email, mailing address, 
phone number etc.  This information must 
be sent to the attention of Denise in 
writing at our club email address: 

 
 

 
CALABOGIE 55+ CLUB 

Annual Report 
Our Club’s Annual Report for 2023 was 
recently issued to members.  It is also 
posted on our website. 

 

 

BOOT CAMP has recently started and is 
organized by our Greater Madawaska 
Public Library.  It is held on Saturdays in 
the School gym from 10 to 11.    
 
Darts are also held on Thursdays at the 
Calabogie Community Centre Hall 
beginning at 6:40.

 
RECENT COMMUNITY EVENTS 

 
Did you get your charcuterie box?  
Calabogie Lions Club held a St. Patrick’s 
Day Kitchen Party at the Community 
Centre on March 16th featuring Peggy 
Williams and friends.   
 
Calabogie United Church had movie 
afternoons during March break at the 
church hall.  The first one was on March 
12th at 6 pm and the 2nd one was at 1 pm 
on March 14th.   
 

 
Sent in from Marg Burleigh 



 



 
 

 


